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GFWC-SC 2016-2018 
Executive Committee

& District President’s
What an honor it was to represent you at the 2017 GFWC In-
ternational Convention in Palm Desert, California as your state 
president.  The feeling of pride of all the work each of you do 
every day for your communities and our great state was just 
overwhelming!   Convention was a wonderful time to catch up 
with friends made across our country and to learn new ideas 
to carry us into the new club year.  Many of the items collect-
ed at convention have been added to our website under 2017 
Convention.

We had great attendance at our Summer Session held on July 
22 at the Wingate Inn in Lexington.  From the comments I re-
ceived about the meeting space, I have already booked it for 
our January 2018 Winter Session on January 6th.   So go ahead 
and mark your calendars!  This will be a very important meet-
ing for all to attend as the three new districts will meet to elect 
their new officers for the 2018-2020 administration.

Our District Conferences are off and running and are also hav-
ing good attendance.  Becoming involved on the district level 
is a great way to see how your local club and the state are 
connected.  I congratulate our District President’s on presiding 
over each of their meetings.

As you begin your club year, I encourage you to invite prospec-
tive members to your meetings but also to your club socials.  
Sometimes being introduced to GFWC at a social event is eas-
ier than attending a club meeting first.  Show your friends and 
neighbors how much the sisterhood of GFWC-SC means to 
you!

Speaking of club meetings, please be sure and let me know 
when you are meeting...I would love to come and visit and 
meet your members face to face where they serve.
Thank you again for all you do each and every day!

Forever “Living the Volunteer Spirit” through GFWC-SC,

	

President - Janet Prince
1550 McSwain Drive, W. Columbia, SC 29169
803-665-9667 • jhprince@aol.com

President-elect – Juliet Casper
P. O. Box 808, Myrtle Beach, SC 29578
843-399-5128 • jcasper@newbylaw.com

Second Vice President – Kristin Fields
230 Muirfield Drive, Columbia, SC 29212
803-732-1309 • kristinf11@aol.com

Secretary – Norma England
1979 High Pines Road, Rock Hill, SC 29732
803-323-9049 • englandn72@comporium.net

Treasurer – Kathie Walker
1485 Greenmoor Road, Rock Hill, SC 29732
803-984-3668 • wfwkew@comporium.net

Director of Junior Clubs – Katie Moydell
200 Conrad Circle, Columbia, SC 29212
803-608-2748 • katiemoydell1020@gmail.com

Advisor – Caroline Mahaffey
P. O. Box 39, Simpsonville, SC 29681
864-430-6688 • rrealestcm@aol.com 

Special Assistant to the President – Tonja Ivey
217 Fox Lake Drive, West Columbia, SC 29170
803-312-2369 • tivey@cdcsllc.com

Parliamentarian – Jackie Boland
7 Cherry Lane, West Columbia, SC 29170
803-422-2908 • jackieboland@hotmail.com

Central District – Neel Lesesne
142 Sundowne Place, Columbia, SC 29209
803-238-7554 • neeljwc@yahoo.com

Eastern District – Janine Lawson
206 57th Ave. N, N. Myrtle Beach, SC 29582
704-213-6499 • jplawson66@gmail.com

Midlands District – Peggy Aun
107 Inlet Place Road, Chapin, SC 29036
803-920-9124 • aunthemove@gmail.com

North Central District – Misty Konow
302 Kirkstone Lane, Rock Hill, SC 29732
803-524-8072 • somethingaboutmisty@gmail.com

Northern District – Laura Palmer
2249 Country Club Road, Spartanburg, SC 29302
864-804-4452 • lbpalmer@spart7.org

Northwestern District – Tina Winkler
116 Daniel Avenue, Seneca, SC 29678
864-710-7229 • twinkler@oconee.k12.sc.us

Southern District – Jan Stone
106 Charlesfort Aly Unit B, Charleston, SC 29403
919-353-5767 • jandkstone@gmail.com

Western District – Mary Lou Wallace
110 Idlewild Drive, Aiken, SC 29803
803-270-1392 • marywal@bellsouth.net
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Katie Moydell
GFWC-SC
Director of  

Junior Clubs

I hope everyone is having or has had a great recruiting season!  It hardly seems like the 
summer has already come and gone.  It’s time for all things football, pumpkin spice and 
boots!

At Summer Board I announced a Junior contest I am holding.  Between August 1 and De-
cember 31 I am challenging Junior Clubs to tag “#GFWC” and “#GFWC-SC Juniors” on all 
your club posts.  I will check at the end of each month and whichever club had the most 
tags will have their name entered into a drawing for $75 for your club.  The winner will be 
drawn at Winter Board!

The St. Jude Walk/Run to End Childhood Cancer will be held September 23 in Charleston.  
I hope your club will look into joining the GFWC South Carolina team!    

October will host our annual GFWC Advocates 
for Children’s Week October 22-28.  I ask that 
each of you host an activity in honor of this 
week since this is the Junior special project.  
Last year a number of clubs held Bunco for Ba-
bies and donated half of the winning to March 
of Dimes.  This was a very fun activity that 
raised awareness and money for this cause. 

I look forward to hearing about all the wonder-
ful things our Juniors do for the Palmetto State.  
Your commitment, passion and enthusiasm is 

inspiring and I consider myself so fortunate to represent you all.

	
Did You Know...
 
 
The suffrage movement’s official beginning took place at the Seneca Falls (NY) Woman’s 
Rights Convention held in 1848, but it would be another seventy two years (August 18, 
1920) before the Nineteenth Amendment allowing all American women to vote was ratified 
and part our of Constitution. The March-April issue of the GFWC Clubwoman magazine has 
a wonderful one page suffrage pop quiz for GFWC members that I encourage clubs to share 
with their members by sharing facts via their club newsletters, websites and social media 
pages. GFWC has proudly endorsed the development of the Turning Point Suffragist Memo-
rial to be located in Occoquan Regional Park in Fairfax County, Virginia, so your club could 
also choose to donate funds to this memorial. You can find educational materials and ways 
to support the memorial at the website, http://www.suffragistmemorial.org/. Under the 
website’s Education tab, you can find a wonderful article on GFWC and Suffrage. You can also 
find some suffrage videos posted on YouTube, including a classic from my childhood, The 
Schoolhouse Rock cartoon on the 19th Amendment, which could be shared at a club meeting. 
 
Exercising our right to vote is vital to improving our communities, to ending domestic vio-
lence, and to protecting our children. GFWC has provided a wonderful tool to insure that our 

elected officials in D.C. hear our voice. It is called the Legislative Action Center. The Center allows you to track bills, contact 
your local representative and take action on issues germane to GFWC Resolutions. Just sign up to be on the Center’s mailing 
list, http://www.gfwc.org/legislative-action-center/ At the GFWC Convention at the end of June, I attended the workshop 
on Public Policy and Legislation and learned that GFWC is able to provide each state with a list of members that have signed 
up for the mailing list along with the number of times the member has taken action on an GFWC issue. Only 83 of our GF-
WC-SC members are on the mailing list, and of that eighty three, only 20 have taken action more than two times. The voice 
of GFWC-SC is not being heard in D.C. A great program or project for your club this year would be to sign up your members 
for the mailing list, educate members about the GFWC Resolutions and review the laws GFWC took action on last year. 
 
Projects or programs on the suffrage movement or on the Legislative Action Center may just land you a few new members, 
especially if your club publicizes its project or program via social media. GFWC Junior Director Jolie Frankfurth told us at 
our state convention in April that Millenials (women age 15-35) identify most with a project, not an organization. These 
young ladies want to see photos of Clubwomen working in the community, not photos of Clubwomen having lunch. Shar-
ing the suffrage videos or posting information on pending legislation via your club’s Facebook page or website will connect 
your club with a cause, with a passion-exactly what younger women are looking for.

Juliet Casper
GFWC-SC

President-elect
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Kristin Fields
GFWC-SC

Second Vice President

It has been a pleasure working with each of you during the first year of the 2016-2018 ad-
ministration.   As your club plans projects, speakers and events for the club year, please con-
sider incorporating our State President and Director of Junior Clubs special programs in those 
plans.   Programs with contact names are given below:  

President Special Programs: 
“What Color Is Your Cancer?” –  Contact:  Sylvia Ayers 
Dyslexia Awareness  - Contact: Gail Elfert
Your State…Your Project: GFWC Signature Program – Domestic Violence 
Awareness  - Contact: Sue Burgess
Director of Junior Clubs Special Program:
Homeless Teens and Human Trafficking – Contact: Katie Moydell  

Visit the GFWC and GFWC SC websites to find a wealth of information to aid your club in 
planning club projects.  Those website addresses are:    http://www.gfwc.org/member-
ship/club-manual  and  http://gfwc-sc.org

I look forward to seeing you all at the Winter Board and Reporting Workshop to be held 
January 6, 2018.

                                                       In Federation Spirit,

Fall is usually a busy time for most of our Club Treasurers.  Tasks high on the Treasurer “To 
Do” List are:

	 IRS Tax or Informational Return Filing.  Although your club is exempt from in		
	 come taxation, you are required to file an annual return of your income and
 	expenses with the Internal Revenue Service. Small tax-exempt organizations 		
	 with gross receipts ≤ $50,000 can file an annual electronic notice. The 990-N 		
	 or E-Postcard (electronic notice) filing is due every year by the 15th day of the 		
	 5th month after the close of your tax year.

Ending Date of Tax Year Return Due Date
December 31 May 15
November 30 April 15
October 31 March 15
September 30 February 15
August 31 January 15
July 31 December 15
June 30 November 15
May 31 October 15
April 30 September 15
March 31 August 15
February 28/29 July 15
January 31 June 15

Secretary of State Registration or Exemption:  The Registration Statement for a Charitable Organization or The Applica-
tion For Registration Exemption, and the  Annual Financial Report for a Charitable Organization are all due on an annual 
basis 4 1/2 months after the close your club’s fiscal year. Please see http://www.sos.sc.gov/Public_Charities/Public_Char-
ities_Info.

Secretary of State Financial Report: Unless you have registered with the Secretary of State’s Office for an Exemption – 
your club may either submit the Secretary of State’s Annual Financial Report Form or the IRS Form 990, 990-EZ or 990-PF. 
Please see http://www.sos.sc.gov/Public_Charities/Public_Charities_Info.
GFWC-SC Raffle Report:  If your club conducts “raffle” fund raisers - Please see http://www.sos.sc.gov/Raffles. Generally, 
in order to conduct a raffle, a nonprofit organization must file an annual raffle registration form with Division of Public 
Charities. 

GFWC-SC Annual Dues: Annual dues shall be paid to the Treasurer on or before the first day of November.

Kathie Walker
GFWC-SC
Treasurer

Category Per Member
General Clubs $27
Member-at-Large $27
 Heritage Clubs $16
Junior Clubs $31
 Juniorette Clubs $11
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Club and District Secretaries please remember that it is our job to record accurately the 
minutes of all club meetings.  Include the title of each meeting, the date, the time, and 
location of each meeting. Include those in attendance. Remember that the minutes serve 
as the historical record of your club meetings. The minutes are the official record of the 
final decisions made. You do NOT have to include the discussion involved in an issue, you 
just record the final decisions. 
 
	 All chairmen and officers should  give you a copy of their reports in writing. You should 
attach their reports to the minutes. (It is also very helpful if they give you the reports 
before the meeting begins.) 
Remind your club president and chairmen that  the Club minutes are a great tool to use 
when writing their reports for GFWC-SC. 
 
	 Hope you have a wonderful club year!
 

Norma England
GFWC-SC
Secretary

What Color is Your Cancer?

As we begin to plan activities for the new club year, it is 

time to use your creative talents and come up with some 

unique projects to emphasize this very special cause, which 

touches so many of us in one way or another.  We did not 

have many reports but you still have an opportunity to fol-

low through with an idea you had and just were not able to 

complete a project.  Some ideas on reports received:  club 

honored their own cancer survivors, they participated in 

Relay for Life, they recognized a cancer each month by hav-

ing some information and facts about those cancers, one 

club started a “Mystery Bag” filled with items for children’s 

crafts and delivered them to their local children’s hospital 

cancer floor and a very unique event where members had 

a Pure Barre, a trendy ballet based total body workout so-

cial and service project.  Admission was free but members 

brought drink and food donations that were given to South 

Carolina Oncology Associates.  

Use the calendar of Cancer Awareness Months and your 

ribbon colors chart to bring awareness to your Color Your 

Cancer Program.
		  Sylvia Ayers
		  What Color Is Your Cancer Chairman

And Then

When autumn whispers to the trees, 

	 and winds push summer away,

I look beyond the flowers’ end

	 to welcome fall home, again.

As songbirds follow nature’s path

	 and move in mystery,

To write new songs for friends unknown

	 until we meet the same.

As all light ends to light again,

And warmth to warmth imbue,

We all will change but yet remain,

	 As life and time renew. 

                             	 Janet R. Smalley

          	 	 	 GFWC-SC Poet Laureate
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Peggy Enright
The Woman’s Club of Rock Hill

Words cannot express the sadness and loss that the members of 
the Woman’s Club of Rock Hill felt when hearing that our mem-
ber, Peggy Enright, had died of a heart attack.  Peggy was a very 
active member of WCRH.  She served as our 1st Vice President in 
2014-2016 and was our current Conservation Chairman.  Peggy 
had also served as Secretary-Treasurer for the North Central Dis-
trict from 2012-2016.  Peggy’s deeds spoke volumes about her 
and her special traits touched us all.  We have such warm and 
happy memories of the times we spent with Peggy on garden 
trips to Daniel Stowe Botanical Gardens and Wing Haven Gar-
den,  going out to lunch, working on a fundraising project, mak-
ing shell angels for our boutique, planning activities to help our 
community and working in our clubhouse garden.  We admired 
and loved her.  Peggy had a way of making everyone feel at home 
whenever you were in her presence.

Our club members have shared the following words about Peggy  
in emails since her death:

“Peggy was such a special friend to so many of us.  She was a 
wonderful, kind woman whose infectious smile and positive atti-
tude will be greatly missed.”

“She was a special, fun loving, caring, knowledgeable leader who 
did her tasks with love and a smile. She knew how to be a friend 
to all.”

“ Peggy was a no-nonsense, competent person who loved life, 
who always looked at the glass half full and gave of herself and 
her time.”

“ Peggy was a most vital part of WCRH…so welcoming, support-
ive and hard working. She was truly the spirit of a fun loving, 
giving club woman.”

As we remember Peggy, we know that she would want us all to 
live every day to the fullest and continue the celebration of her 
contagious love for life.  The members of the Woman’s Club of 
Rock Hill deeply cared for Peggy and we will always carry this 
dear, loving, kind and generous friend in our hearts.

	 Geri Rinehart, President, Woman’s Club of Rock Hill

Maggie “Carolyn” Garland
1935 ~ 2017

Seneca Woman’s Club

Having grown up on a farm in Pauline, South 
Carolina with her family, gave Carolyn the 
best background for being a good club 
woman.  She was hard working, had strong 
family ties, lived the volunteer spirit, and 
displayed an inner strength that helped her 
to always make the right decisions.  She 
graduated from Winthrop University with 
a degree in Home Economics and started a 
job right away at the Tamassee DAR School 
in Salem, South Carolina.  After marrying her 
sweetheart Dean, she moved to Seneca and 
began a long career at Seneca High School.  
She taught Family Life, Home Economics, and 
became the head Guidance Counselor before 
retiring in 1988.  Carolyn joined the Seneca 
Woman’s Club and was an active member 
of the Seneca Woman’s Study Club for 55 
years, after starting her career at Seneca High 
School in 1962.  She was the first person to 
ask her new daughter-in-law to join the Sen-
eca Woman’s Club in 1988.  Carolyn always 
seemed to embrace and live the…

Collect for Club Women 
by Mary Stewart 

Keep us, O God, from all pettiness 
Let us be large in thought, in word and in deed. 
Let us be done with faultfinding and leave off 
Self-seeking. 
May we put away all pretenses and meet each 
other Face to face, without self-pity and with-
out Prejudice. 
May we never be hasty in judgment, and al-
ways be generous. 
Let us always take time for all things, and 
make us grow calm, serene and gentle. 
Teach us to put into action our better impuls-
es, to be straightforward and unafraid. 
Grant that we may realize that it is the little 
things of life that create differences, that in 
the big things of life, we are one. 
And, O Lord God, let us not forget to be kind.
-Amen



Central District 
 
GFWC-SC Past President’s Club 
Federated:  1986 
Caroline Mahaffey 
P. O. Box 39 
Simpsonville, SC 29681 
864-430-6688 
rrealestcm@aol.com 
 
GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of Columbia 
Federated:  1953 
Sarah Guthrie 
801 S. Holly Street 
Columbia, SC 29209 
sguthrie@att.net 
 
GFWC Palmetto Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1984 
Judy Dent 
1520 Senate Str., Unit 59 
Columbia, SC 29201 
803-252-1994 
jdent@sc.rr.com 
 
GFWC St. Andrews Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1963 
Kathy Hogan 
404 Lake Estate Drive 
Chapin, SC 29036 
803-360-4404 
Khogan1455@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of Columbia  
(Heritage Club) 
Federated:  1944 
Dr. Joann B. Morton 
3219 Heyward Street 
Columbia, SC 29205 
803-799-7260 
joannmort@aol.com 
 
GFWC Winnsboro Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1919 
Janice Bartell 
245 Hunstanton Drive 
Winnsboro, SC 29180 
803-635-5426 
Janice.bartell@yahoo.com 
 
Eastern District 
 
GFWC North Myrtle Beach Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1974 
Stephanie Williams 
274 Sun Colony Blvd. 
Longs, SC 29568 
843-249-7066 
presidentnmbwc@gmail.com 
 
Midlands District 
 
GFWC Chapin Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated:  2014 
Lynn Privette 
156 Stoney Point Lane 
Chapin, SC 29036 
803-530-8679 
lynnprivette@me.com 
 
 
 

 
GFWC Chapin Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1971 
Amy Warren 
1088 Hilton Sound Drive 
Chapin, SC 29036 
803-361-3519 
amywwwarren@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Saxe Gotha Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1972 
Lynn Cleckler 
711 Cherokee Lane 
Lexington, SC 29072 
803-359-3389 
lcleckler@mcnair.net 
 
GFWC Lake Murray-Irmo Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1960 
Lauren Way 
304 Loskin Lane 
Lexington, SC 29073 
803-348-6253 
Theways0901@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of Lake 
Murray 
Federated:  2012 
Sara Bonner 
132 Dunleith Way 
Irmo, SC 29063 
803-807-3911 
saralesliebonner@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Lexington Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1958 
Deidre Harmon 
156 Carroll Hill Drive 
Lexington, SC 29072 
803-359-0698 
Smh.dwh@gmail.com 
 
GFWC The Woman’s Club of Cayce 
Federated:  1937 
Pamme Eades 
619 Poplar Street 
Cayce, SC 29033 
803-708-2188 
pamme@att.net 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of the Midlands 
Federated:  1955 
Jackie Boland 
7 Cherry Lane 
West Columbia, SC 29170 
803-791-8995 
jackieboland@hotmail.com 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of West Columbia 
Federated:  1906 
Georgia Heise 
109 Kimeric Court 
West Columbia, SC 29169 
803-445-1127 
georgiabheise@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GFWC Woman’s Society of  
Batesburg-Leesville 
Federated:  1955 
Lois Black 
225 Bobcat Road 
Leesville, SC 29070 
803-413-2437 
loisblack@sc.rr.com 
 
GFWC Dream Makers of GFWC-SC 
Federated:  2016 
Vickie Lovett 
1912 Memorial Drive 
Cayce, SC 29033 
803-767-6686 
prettypic@aol.com 
 
GFWC River Bluff High School 
Juniorette Club 
Federated:  2016 
 
North Central District 
 
GFWC Junior Woman’s Club of Rock Hill 
Federated:  1955 
Adriana Marlow 
326 Cumbria Way 
Rock Hill, SC 29732 
803-448-5094 
Kizer_sosse@yahoo.com 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of Fort Mill 
Federated:  1951 
Crystal Williamson 
112 W Summersby Street 
Fort Mill, SC 29715 
803-547-7344 
Crystalwilliamson536@yahoo.com 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of Rock Hill 
Federated: 1942 
Geri Rinehart 
2075 Courtney Road 
York, SC 29745 
803-517-6987 
rinehartsr@comporium.net 
 
GFWC York County Women’s Club 
Federated:  2010 
Joan Musselwhite 
1667 Huntcliff Drive 
Rock Hill, SC 29732 
803-981-4439 
jmusselwhite@comporium.net 
 
GFWC Over the Teacups (Heritage Club) 
Federated:  1898 
Beth Pierce 
898 Myrtle Drive 
Rock Hill, SC 29730 
803-324-3845 
sepierce@comporium.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GFWC-SC Club President’s Directory

 www.gfwc-sc.org												                     7



8	   											                www.gfwc-sc.org

GFWC-SC Club President’s Directory

Northern District 
 
GFWC Jubilee Club 
Federated:  1973 
Mary Vann 
233 Pineville Road 
Spartanburg, SC 29307 
864-316-3249 
Mebv630@bellsouth.net 
 
GFWC Renaissance Woman’s Club 
Federated:  2003 
Karen Pack 
144 Hogan Circle 
Inman, SC 29349 
864-909-4719 
settolearn@aol.com 
 
GFWC Clinton Federated Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1975 
Ruth Rackley 
2736 Green Plain Road 
Clinton, SC 29325 
ruthrackley@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Women’s Club of Greenville, SC 
LLC 
Federated:  2014 
Alicia Elrod 
18 W. Seven Oak Drive 
Greenville, SC 29605 
864-271-2619 
 
GFWC Upstate Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1993 
Kristin Decker 
8 Southfield Drive 
Greenville, SC 29607 
864-918-6418 
K_decker@bellsouth.net 
 
GFWC Golden Strip Club 
Federated:   
Caroline Mahaffey 
P. O. Box 39 
Simpsonville, SC 29681 
864-430-6688 
rrealestcm@aol.com 
 
GFWC Steel Magnolia Service Club 
Federated:  2015 
Kathy Gerwig 
304 East Hillcrest Drive 
Greenville, SC 29609 
864-616-8505 
sckgbg@gmail.com 
 
Woodmont High School Juniorette Club 
Federated: 
Melissa Simms, Advisor 
2831 W. Georgia Road 
Piedmont, SC 29673 
864-355-8600 
msims@greenville.k12.sc.edu 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Northwestern District 
 
GFWC Golden Corner Woman’s Society 
Federated:  2002 
Donna Alexander 
415 Chetola Road 
Seneca, SC 29672 
864-985-5544 
donna@oconeefencesc.com 
 
GFWC Seneca Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1973 
Sheridan Crouch 
111 Hickory Ridge Ct. 
Central, SC 29630 
864-654-4795 
svall@oconee.k12.sc.us 
 
GFWC Once A Week Club 
(Heritage Club) 
Federated:  1898 
Pamela Davidson-Smith 
501 Hillandale Road 
Seneca, SC 29672 
864-324-1681 
pkdsmith@live.com 
 
GFWC The Paul Hayne Circle 
(Heritage Club) 
Federated:  1898 
Janet Smalley 
202 E. Mauldin Street 
Walhalla, SC 29691 
864-638-6839 
Jsmalley1969@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Walhalla Junior Women’s Club 
Federated:  2000 
Shannon Somerville 
975 Cheohee Valley Road 
Tamassee, SC 29686 
864-508-0600 
shannonsmrvll@yahoo.com 
 
GFWC Walhalla Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1977 
Bobbie Wilhite 
209 Zion Road 
Walhalla, SC 29691 
864-638-5737 
Bsw8901@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of Easley 
Federated:  1926 
Phalba Jeanes 
207 North B Street 
Easley, SC 29640 
864-859-5435 
phalbaj@comcast.net 
 
Southern District 
 
GFWC Charleston Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1966 
Katherine Riddle 
1674 Folly Road, Apt. 415 
Charleston, SC 29412 
803-260-0571 
riddleke@gmail.com 
 
 
 

GFWC St. George Women’s Guild 
Federated:  1970 
Dolly Infinger 
141 Deep Woods Road 
St. George, SC 29477 
843-560-0492 
dollyinfinger@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Woman’s Club of Charleston 
Federated:  1968 
Deborah Gregorie 
2049 Amenity Park Drive 
Mt. Pleasant, SC 29466 
843-532-1914 
dggreg@earthlink.net 
 
GFWC Woman’s League of the Lowcountry 
Federated:  2015 
Anne Redlus 
712 Freshwater Lane 
Bluffton, SC 29909 
843-705-6373 
anneredlus@gmail.com 
 
Western District 
 
GFWC Aiken Junior Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1965 
Mallory Holley 
546 Holley Haven Drive 
Aiken, SC 29803 
757-739-4432 
malloryholley@gmail.com 
 
GFWC Aiken Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1975 
Ann Fornwald 
1466 Moultrie Drive 
Aiken, SC 29803 
803-646-3355 
asteeper@bellsouth.net 
 
GFWC Woman’s Study Club of Ridge 
Spring 
Federated:  1975 
Alma Holston 
1006 W. Main Street 
Ridge Spring, SC 29129 
803-685-7349 
ahhrgh@pbtcomm.net 
 
GFWC Belvedere Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1955 
Mary Tipton 
106 Maple Street 
Warrenville, SC 29851 
803-507-7268 
mtipton@augusta.edu 
 
GFWC Sand River Woman’s Club 
Federated:  1983 
Darlene Rittel 
1009 Kerr Drive 
Aiken, SC 29803 
803-648-0656 
drittel@gforcecable.com 
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Important Contact Information for the Club Year

GFWC Signature Project:  Domestic Violence Awareness

Lynn Shore — sugafoot6@yahoo.com — 864-430-7088

GFWC Junior Special Project:  Advocates for Children

Carrie Zimmerman — czim22@gmail.com — 864-710-5851

GFWC-SC Community Service Program Chairmen

Arts

Deb Peabody — peabodydeb@me.com  — 864-325-2428

Conservation

Bobbie Wilhite — bsw8901@gmail.com — 864-710-4234

Education

Trudie Heemsoth — etrulia@ymail.com — 803-448-3646

Home Life

Anne Redlus — annredlus@gmail.com — 843-705-6373

International Outreach

Suzanne Carswell — suzannec@sc.rr.com — 803-397-9767

Public Issues

Beth Taylor — btaylorrti@gmail.com — 803-422-7958

GFWC-SC Advancement Area Chairmen

Communication & Public Relations

Melanie Branham — melaniebranham@yahoo.com — 864-855-8793

Leadership

Connie McFarland — cjmcfarland@windstream.net — 803-359-3481

Membership

Juliet Casper — jcasper@newbylaw.com — 843-446-8479

Legislation & Public Policy

Crystal Williamson — wdwilliamson@comporium.net  803-448-7684

Women’s History & Resource

Kaye Jones — kaye@alumni.clemson.edu — 803-360-8906

Fundraising

Vickie Lovett — prettypic.aol.com — 803-767-6686

Juniorette Coordinator

Sara Bonner — saralesliebonner@gmail.com — 803-807-3911

Community Improvement Contest

DeAna Reed-Sharpe — deana.reed@yahoo.com — 803-318-7002

GFWC-SC Progress Foundation

South Carolina Federation of Women’s Clubs 
Progress Foundation Applications for the 
2018 Progress Foundation Awards are due by 
November 15, 2017.  Be sure to mail a copy 
of the application to the Chairman, the Sec-
retary, and the Treasurer of the Foundation. 
The project should come from the list on the 
back of the application that was in the Pres-
ident’s Packet provided at the 2017 Summer 
Session. Only the Clubs whose dues have 
been paid on time and have written a ‘Thank 
You note’ for a grant given in the previous 
year will be considered for a Grant. Grant Ap-
plications can also be found on our website at 
gfwc-sc.org.

Attention Club President’s! 

The 6th Annual GFWC-SC Headquarters 
Stocking Extravaganza is Tuesday, November 
28, 2017, from 6:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m.

We appreciate the support of all the clubs 
from across the state and look forward to 
another successful event this year! Please 
watch for a packet of information that should 
arrive the first week of September.  In the 
packet will be information regarding the tick-
ets, stockings, raffle items and sponsorship 
opportunities.



Where Will YOU Serve GFWC-SC in 2018-2020?
The time is near for the 2018-2020 Administration!  

If you would like to serve the members of GFWC-SC, 
please take a moment and go to our website and complete the 

“2018-2020 Administration Interest Form”
and return to Juliet Casper, GFWC-SC President-elect

by September 30th 
Either by email at jcasper@newbylaw.com or 

U.S. Mail to P. O. Box 808, Myrtle Beach, SC 29578
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State Elections Committee Report
GFWC-SC members who wish to serve on the Executive Committee must submit letters of nomination from their clubs 
to the State Elections Committee Chairman by December 31, 2017. Elections will be held at the 2018 Annual Convention 
for the following offices: First Vice President, Second Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Director of Junior Clubs and 
Director-elect of Junior Clubs.
The qualifications to serve as on officer of GFWC-SC are as follows:
	 Be an active member in good standing of a club with direct membership.
	 Have been a member of GFWC-SC for three or more years.
	 Have served as either a club president, District President, or GFWC-SC Chairman. 
	 Is a legal resident of South Carolina.
Please mail or email letters of nomination to Kaye Jones, State Elections Chairman, kaye@alumni.clemson.edu or 1320 
Railfence Drive, Columbia, SC 29212 postmarked by December 31, 2017. 

The GFWC Experience: More than Ourselves
Marian St.Clair, GFWC First Vice President

Recently, I heard a friend describe his mother as a “joiner.” I knew exactly what he meant. 

I became a Girl Scout in grade school because I liked the uniform with its badges and exotic beret. As a young teenager, I 
was the only junior majorette in the marching band and struggled to keep up with the more senior girls, who didn’t want 
to be caught dead with a 8th grader; and later I joined the Camera Club to be with the cool kids, though I didn’t own a 
camera. Even as an adult, I didn’t change. True to my nature, I joined St. Andrew’s Woman’s Club as a young mother, with 
no knowledge or skill in community service or civic engagement.

But that’s okay, right? You understand; you’re “joiners” too. So, here’s the not-so-surprising outcome:

I perfected new skills as a scout and began to discover my natural talents, as well as the joys and pitfalls of group dynam-
ics. The band took me beyond my small, rural town and broadened my horizons, giving me a better understanding of life 
and pushing me towards loftier goals. I learned to keep up with the big girls, or failing that, to smile and be the cute one, 
a skill that’s not as useful at 59 as it was then. I found even without a camera, I could understand artistic principles and 
use them in other creative efforts and, surprisingly, I discovered the cool kids weren’t all that different from anyone else.                  

Being a “joiner” has its benefits. I know you’ve discovered them too. In time, through success and failure, and the revela-
tion of new experiences and self-knowledge, it’s what makes us more than ourselves.

In my adult life, and yours too, it’s GFWC that has continued to nurture our individual growth. We’ve gained friends, 
personal and professional skills, empathy for those who need our help, and the initiative to take things in hand and use 
our personal gifts for the greater good.  But individual power is not always enough, that’s why joining together is vital for 
sustained progress.  

As a group, GFWC gives us the power of connection, combining our ability, our empathy, and our initiative, and in doing 
so, multiplies our personal power. Collective advocacy gives us a louder voice, collective effort and collective giving drives 
bigger improvement and broader influence, and collective thinking produces better ideas.

It’s through GFWC that we have the ability to conceive, design, and create change. Change that creates the fabric of our 
culture—and it’s our culture that shapes the future.
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GFWC Officers

Sheila E. Shea
International President 
13 Meadowbrook Road
Marlborough, MA 01752-1558 
508-481-3354 Sheas1971@msn.com

Mary Ellen Brock 
President-elect 
10 Allen Drive Kinnelon, NJ 07405-2924
973-838-9424 
merbhmr@aol.com

Marian St.Clair 
First Vice President 
357 Riverside Drive Greenville, SC 29605 
864-297-8632 
Marian.stclair@gmail.com

Deb Strahanoski 
Second Vice President 
1011 Galway Road 
Joliet, IL 60431 
815-953-4829
debbie@wjscpa.net

Suellen Brazil 
Secretary
6510 Bay View Lane
Daphe, AL 36526 
suellenbrazil@outlook.com

Jolie Frankfurth
Director of Junior Clubs 
17529 Edinburgh Drive Tampa, FL 33647 
813-973-3911 
buckeyefl@aolcom

Wendy Carriker 
Treasurer 
483 Farmbrook Road 
Mount Airy, NC 27030 
336-786-5747 
wcarriker@embarqmail.com

Southern Region Officers

Jo Anne Reid 
President
P. O. Box 420 
Ackerman, MS 39735
662-285-6293
joareid@dtcweb.net

Kay Chadwick
Vice President 
751 Forehand Road
Vienna, GA 31092
229-268-4470
Kaydbelle55@gmail.com

Cynthia Geis
Secretary
1813 Cross Creek Road
Huntsville, AL 35802
256-882-0921
cynthiageisgfwc@gmail.com

Joyce Johnston
Treasurer
10904 Victoria Arbor Way
Temple Terrace, FL 33617
813-985-0533
joycebear@aol.com



12	   											                www.gfwc-sc.org

2017 General Federation of Women’s Club
International Convention
Palm Springs, California

GFWC-SC Awards Received
Leadership
Public Issues
Fundraising
Woman’s Club of Rock Hill Website Design
Choloe Powell Writing Contest Award

March of Dimes

Operation 
Smile



 www.gfwc-sc.org												                    13

Congratulations Katie Moydell
Recipient of the

Millie Crom Award 
for Excellence in Junior State Leadership Award

Gold Level

Proud moment escorting Marian St. Clair, 
GFWC First Vice President

 in the opening ceremonies of the 
2017 GFWC International Convention
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Highlights of Summer Board
Saturday, July 22, 2017

Linda Wagster of the Woman’s Club of the 
Midlands offering inspiration for the day.

Speaker:  Donna Coombs of Sandhills School

Guest Author:  Susan Boyer

Genna Prince, Janet Prince, Tammy Garland
and Laurie O’Kelly



Highlights of Summer Board
Saturday, July 22, 2017

Susan Swails and Ann Malpass
Christmas Stocking Extravaganza Raffle

Genna Prince, Donna Coombs of Sandhills School 
and Janet Prince, GFWC-SC President
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Highlights of Summer Board
Saturday, July 22, 2017

Jackie Boland Attendance Award
The Woman’s Club of the Midlands

The Jessamine’s
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Jo Anne Reid, President 
GFWC Southern Region 

2016-2018 
 

Together Effectively Achieving More  
 

 

P. O. Box 420, Ackerman, MS 39735 662-418-3606 joareid@dtcweb.net 
 

Dear GFWC Southern Region Members: 
 
It is with great pleasure that I invite each of you to attend the 2017 Annual Meeting of the GFWC Southern Region to be 
held at the Atlanta Marriott Century Center in Atlanta, GA on October 26-29, 2017.  The Board of Directors will meet and 
dine together on Thursday night.  I am so excited about our Friday tour – designed as a “fix” for all our football fans who 
will be missing the “Friday Night Lights” and their favorite team on Saturday – a Tour of the College Football Hall of Famel!! 
I hope that you are looking forward to it!  The Official Opening will be held Friday evening at the Georgia State Dinner and 
State Photos will be made during the social time this evening.  At this meal, you will receive a Welcome from the host 
state and Official Greetings from our International GFWC Officers.  A Fun Night of Bunco (great prizes I hear) will follow, 
benefitting my President’s Special Project “Just Too Sweet” - Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation. 
 
Saturday will begin with an Official Welcome and Georgia member Mary Harmon singing and playing her original 
arrangement of The Collect.  In the Business Session to follow, we will hear the Report of our Officers and the Nomination 
Committee, followed by the election of our 2018-2020 Officers.  The Officers nominated are: 

▪ President – Kay Chadwick – Georgia 
▪ Secretary – Joyce Johnston – Florida  

▪ Vice President – Cynthia Geis – Alabama 
▪ Treasurer – Laurie O’Kelley – South Carolina 

 
Special recognition will be given the LEADS participants, followed by GFWC platform workshops of interest to all.  Our 
Luncheon will feature GFWC President-elect Mary Ellen Brock as speaker and in the afternoon session we look forward to 
reports from our GFWC and Region Chairmen. The afternoon will conclude with a community service project benefitting 
Battered Women’s Shelters in the area. Each state is asked to bring different items and we will “fill the bags” at the 
conclusion of the afternoon session!  There will be a special collection area for them when you register. The items are: 

▪ Alabama – individual snack crackers, fruit cups, pudding 
▪ Florida – Wash clothes, soap, and paper napkins wrapped around a plastic fork, knife and spoon 
▪ Georgia – combs, hairbrushes, tooth brushes and toothpaste 
▪ Mississippi – individual packs peanut butter, saltines and socks 
▪ South Carolina – individual packs of cereal, small cans of tuna, and crackers 
▪ Aruba – just choose whichever of these is easiest for you to bring! 

 
The Saturday banquet will feature our GFWC International President Sheila Shea as speaker, recognition of our five state 
Jennie Award winners and the Invitation by GFWC Mississippi to the 2018 Southern Region Annual Meeting.  
 
Sunday will feature Annabelle Bunch speaking on her experiences as Mississippi’s representative in Washington D.C. for 
THE JDRF CHILDREN’S CONGRESS – Advocating for a World without Type 1 Diabetes, and bring you up to date on current 
needs, new developments and how you can help!  
 
Interspersed throughout the meeting will be the highly anticipated reports from our State Presidents and Directors of 
Junior Clubs, Health Checks, and WOW moments – Words of Wisdom from our Past Region Presidents. 
 
Suggested dress is:   Thursday pm - dressy casual, Friday tour – casual -GFWC apparel/ Favorite team!, Friday night-dressy 
casual, Saturday daytime– business casual, Saturday evening - cocktail/after 5, Sunday - headed home/GFWC casual. 
 
We’ve planned it ALL for you and worked hard to keep the costs low and the interest level high!  Come join your SOUTHERN 
SISTERS October 26-29, 2017, for the 2017 GFWC Southern Region Annual Meeting! 

18	   											                www.gfwc-sc.org



 GFWC Southern Regional Annual Meeting 

Hosted by GFWC Georgia Federation of Women’s Clubs 

Atlanta Marriott Century Center  

October 26-29, 2017  

Name______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Address____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City and State____________________________________________________Zip Code____________________________________ 

Phone _____________________________ Email___________________________________State Federation__________________ 

Please complete the following: 

 GFWC Officer     Title__________________________  Southern Region Chairman—Title____________________
 Southern Region Officer  Title__________________________  Southern Region Committee________________________
 State Federation Officer  Title__________________________  Member ________________________________________
 GFWC Chairman                Title__________________________  Guest___________________________________________
 GFWC Committee             ______________________________  Booster_________________________________________ 

           Cost   Total 

Registration Fee  Full Conference       $10   ______ 

Registration Fee  One Day Only       $5   ______ 

Thursday, October 26 Region Board of Directors Meeting and Dinner @7pm  $41   ______ 

Friday, October 27 Tour– College Football Hall of Fame and lunch   $50   ______ 

   State Night Dinner @7pm      $43   ______ 

   Fun Night– Bunco game to benefit Belle’s Bunch   $10   ______ 

Saturday, October 28 Luncheon @12 noon      $37   ______ 

   Dinner @ 7pm       $45   ______ 

Sunday, October 29 Breakfast @ 7:45am      $34   ______ 

LATE FEE ONLY APPLIES IF YOU ARE MAILING THIS AFTER THE OCTOBER 12, 2017 DEADLINE $25   ______ 

Total Due   Registration, Meals and Tour    TOTAL    ______ 

Please mark here if Vegetarian Plate substitute is desired for entrees._____________ 

Allergies__________________________________________  Medication in Emergency____________________________________ 

Notify in Emergency________________________________  Phone ___________________________________________________  

Registration Deadline is October 12, 2017.  Late fee of $25 will apply after October 12. Don’t delay– register today!  

Mail the registration form (and completed tour form if going) and check made payable to: GFWC Georgia for the total amount due 
to:  Cimi Douglass, 290 Fall Creek Trace, Roswell, Georgia  30076.  Her number is 678.467.1922 and email cimi.douglass@gmail.com     

Or register online at  the website— gfwcgeorgia.org to pay with a credit card or check.                                                                          
Atlanta Marriott Century Center is  located at 2000 Century Blvd N.E. in Atlanta, Georgia 30345                                                                       

Room Reservation deadline is October 5, 2017.   You can call the hotel direct at 404.325.0000 and request the Georgia                        
Federation of Women’s Clubs Southern Region block or register online from the link on our                                                           

website– gfwcgeorgia.org .                                                                                                                                                                                         
Rooms begin at $125 a night, plus any additional taxes and fees.  Parking is complimentary.  
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DATES TO REMEMBER: GFWC Southern Region
October 27-29, 2017
Atlanta, Georgia

GFWC-SC Winter Board/Winter Session 
January 6, 2018
 Wingate Inn

GFWC-SC 120th Annual Convention
 April 20-22, 2018 
Holiday Inn & Suites Columbia-Airport


